
 

 

September 29, 2015 
 
To:    All Member Provincial Sections 
 
From:  Ahmed El-Awadi, CEO Swimming Canada 
 
Subject: Masters Swimming Ontario 
 
Dear Provincial Sections, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Masters Swimming Ontario and all and any 
participants, members or events related to Masters Swimming Ontario are in not in good 
standing and are subsequently suspended from any sanctioned actively both domestically and 
internationally. 
 
This action is in follow up to a letter received by Swimming Canada on June 19, 2015 from the 
President of Swim Ontario notifying that Masters Swimming Ontario is no longer a member-in-
good-standing. 
 
This letter also serves as notification that the Masters Swimming National Championship set to 
begin on May 20th, 2016 is not a sanctioned event by Swimming Canada, nor by Aquatics 
Canada.  
All Masters Swimming events in Ontario are not sanctioned by Swimming Canada.  Any 
participants attending these events, in any capacity, are not covered by the policies, procedures 
or insurance of Swimming Canada and its members. 
 
Unless advised in writing by Swimming Canada this notice of suspension remains indefinite. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Ahmed El-Awadi 
Directeur general 


